
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE JANUARY 10TH, 2019 MEETING
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their regularly scheduled meeting on Thursday, January 10th, 2019.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with a salute to the flag.  He asked for a moment of silence to remember to remember our veterans and soldiers in harm’s way, as well as a friend of hos who passed away a few years ago from wounds suffered in the war.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – present



Mark D’Agostino – present




Paul Coughlin – present
Also present was Acting Attorney for the Town Kyle Van De Water.
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
Councilman Coughlin read two letters: one from Johanna Shafer who spoke about the lack of security for voting at the high school, and one from Sheriff Butch Anderson regarding his staff that is trained and prepared for any situation that may arise.
Michael Shafer, 21 Decker Road – asked about the reserved signs on chairs in the back row.

Chris Shanley, Supervisor’s secretary – responded that usually there were more people at the meetings  and was asked to save some seats, with the supervisor’s permission.  Also, some people have physical issues that require a more comfortable chair.

Divo Martini, Shelley Hill Road – spoke of the sheriff’s presence, that he would be required to roam around as long as he sees the area to be protected and is still guarding it.

LIAISON REPORTS: 










            Councilman Paul Coughlin and Councilwoman Linda Eurich had nothing to report.

Councilwoman Mary Weinberger reported that the Rec. Commission would be having a Valentine’s Day Craft & Cookie night on Feb. 12th from 6 – 8pm.  She commended the person who wrote the rebuttal to the despicable, racist article written by a so-called pastor.  This is why some refer to the “Eye on Stanford” as the “Lie on Stanford.”
SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: The supervisor reported that the Bulls Head bridge replacement has received DOT approval to start construction, bids will be opened next week and construction will likely start in April.  The existing bridge will remain while the new one is being built.  He added that the security cameras in the Town Hall recorded an irate Court customer who destroyed the hallway when leaving and was brought back after the State Police were called.
MOTION TO APPROVE AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin to accept the agenda with the following additions: Solar Farm RFP and Health Department notification.  With these additions noted, a roll call vote was held as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.  Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS:

HEALTH DEPT. NOTIFICATION: As the County has declared the Town Hall as having a public water supply, an ultra-violet light purification/filtration system must be installed.  A motion to put this project out for bids was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin.  A roll call vote was held as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.  Motion carried.

SOLAR FARM R.F.P.: The Board authorized the supervisor to have an engineer put together a bid package for a solar energy farm at the Town Transfer Station on a motion made by Mary Weinberger, seconded by Linda Eurich Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.  Motion carried.

1. APPROVE BOOKS OF THE TOWN JUSTICES, THE BUILDING INSPECTOR AND THE TOWN CLERK: Court Clerk Carolyn Harklerode presented the books of Town Justices Smith and Weber.  After review, Joseph Norton made a motion to approve their books to the best of their knowledge with the evidence presented, adding that an outside auditor will also go over 
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their records.  His motion was seconded by Mary Weinberger, and the motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.  Motion carried.


Building Inspector Don Smith presented the Board with his books for 2018 as well as an annual report.  Joseph Norton made a motion to approve his books to the best of their knowledge with the evidence presented, adding that an outside auditor will also go over his records.  His motion was seconded by Paul Coughlin, and the motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes. 


Town Clerk Ritamary Bell presented the Board with her books for 2018 as well as an annual report.  Joseph Norton made a motion to approve her books to the best of their knowledge with the evidence presented, adding that an outside auditor will also go over her records.  His motion was seconded by Linda Eurich Mary Weinberger, and the motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes. 
2. APPOINT DEPUTY HIGHWAY SUPT.:  Chris Wilser was appointed Deputy Highway Superintendent on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich.   Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.  

3. FUND TRANSFERS: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to transfer $200,000 from the Highway Capital Fund, #846212, to the Highway Operating Fund, #837720, to cover the cost of the last new truck purchase.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.  

4. EXECUTIVE SESSION: A motion was made by Joseph Norton at 8pm, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to close the regular meeting and go into an Executive Session regarding litigation with attorneys Kyle Van De Water and Allen Rappleyea.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.  


The Board members exited their Executive Session at 8:24pm on the motion of Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  No action was taken.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.  


A motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:25pm was then made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.
_________________________________
Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

